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Lamb survival benchmarking 

The ability to benchmark lamb survival is a valuable tool for the Maryborough 

BestWool/BestLamb group. Each year members provide their scanning, lambing and 

weaning data to group coordinator, Kieran Ransom, who then collates a report based on 

different mobs on each farm.  This allows each member to not only benchmark against their 

own performance but also against those in the group.  

The report is a comprehensive one, focusing on the scanning percentages for both singles 

and twins, survival at lamb marking for singles and twins, weaning percentages and the ratio 

of singles to twins. The report also includes a description of the lambing event; the Feed On 

Offer (FOO) leading up to, and at lambing, ewe condition score at joining and lambing, and 

seasonal conditions.  

During the groups’ annual Spring meeting, the results are discussed robustly, and this year 

will be no different, despite not being able to get together in person.  A highlight of the 

report is the commentary on the achievements and challenges of the current years lambing, 

which is then used to challenge future performance.  

Members use this report to their advantage, benchmarking against themselves, not just in 

terms of improving their weaning percentage but also to adapt their breeding objectives.  

Coordinator – Kieran Ransom 

Group – Maryborough Regional 

● 12 businesses, with members from Maryborough through to Ballarat 

Enterprise mix 

● Prime lamb and wool enterprises 
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Group member Shane Delavadova used his 2019 lambing report, alongside other market 

indicators to help make an informed decision to decrease his self-replacing merino flock and 

increase his crossbred flock. Shane said his decision was based on  a combination of factors, 

including the state of the wool market,  how his crossbred flock behave during and after 

windchill events, and his crossbreds displaying  a stronger maternal instinct;  by significantly 

outperforming his self-replacing merino flock, even in less sheltered environments.  

Another member Helen Galloway says the report is an important tool for their business, 

“challenging your performance from year to year.” When asked what went well this year, 

Helen said she has “intensified the use of binoculars to observe lambing ewes before 

entering the paddock, helping to minimise disturbance and the risk of mismothering”.  

Helen and partner David Dowie have also drawn on the knowledge and principals learned in 

a Lifetime Ewe Management course to keep their Dohne’s within an acceptable condition 

score range to minimise dystocia. Due to the fecundity of their flock, there was a high 

proportion of twin bearing ewes, which led them to utilise sacrifice paddocks, to ensure 

adequate FOO for the twin bearing ewes at lambing.  

Grazing management has also been a focus for the group in the past 12 months, with 

members undertaking a course; ‘Nuts and Bolts of Grazing Management’ with Lisa Warn to 

further increase their skills and knowledge.  Group members rotationally graze their 

pastures and grow a variety of pasture species including lucerne, phalaris and clover mixes, 

as well as cereals such as grazing barley.   

Glen Ipsen, who runs a spring lambing flock, expertly manages his groundcover and 

maintains a rotation throughout the summer using forage crops. He has a mixture of lucerne 

on his river flats and phalaris on higher land classes. Glen said, “having experienced failed 

springs in the past few years [he has] moved to sow his forage rape crop in March or April to 

ensure its establishment for finishing his spring lambs off.”  

When asked about the benefits of belonging to a BestWool/Bestlamb group, Glen said “the 

sharing aspect of the group, including ideas, problems and solutions (such as around) new 

pastures and crops”. Like all groups, members are looking forward to a well-deserved catch 

up when conditions are more amenable.  

 


